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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

January 4, 2000 

TO:

JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER



MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

SB 1102 (Murray) failed passage today in the Senate Transportation Committee on a 6-2 vote, Seven votes are needed to pass the bill.  The bill requires that any transit zone created in Los Angeles County would be required to abide by the same conflict of interest requirement of MTA pursuant to SB 89 (Hayden-1998).  Reconsideration was granted so the bill may be heard in committee “off the floor” prior to the deadline of January 14, 2000.  “Off the floor” refers to a committee meeting not regularly scheduled. 

Representatives from the Amalgamated Transit Union and United Transportation Union testified in support of the bill.  Andrea Colaiace of Foothill Transit, testified in opposition to the bill and Claudette A. Moody, Director of Government Relations, expressed concerns of the MTA management that the bill could negatively impact the ability of the agency to consider the creation of a transit zone. 
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